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Dear Parents, Carers and families, 

Happy end of Term 1, 2022! 

On Monday 4 April we held the ANZAC assembly. Special 

guests; Lieutenant Commander Damian Liberale , Mr Barry 

“Grumpy” Tait from the RSL, and Mr Williams were our special 

guests, who joined us to commemorate this important and 

solemn occasion. I encourage all students to consider 

marching with our school at the ANZAC commemoration 

services, the details of which are listed below. 

The last day of school for students and staff is Friday 8 April. 

Students are due to return to school on Wednesday 27 April.  

It has been an exciting and very busy first term with many 

students, staff and families impacted by COVID and isolations 

as well as extreme weather conditions. Thankyou to everyone 

who has helped and supported our school this term. All staff 

have been performing additional duties and teaching extra 

students and classes, the senior executive and myself 

included. I would like to thank our amazing students who are 

being so resilient and flexible at school with changes to their 

teachers on some days, and parents and carers who continue 

to understand the context of what is happening in schools and 

workplaces. Thank you also to our support staff for keeping our 

school running smoothly- often with only skeleton staff.  

Last Tuesday we held a very successful Years 7, 11 and 12 

Parent / teacher night. The night was well attended, and it was 

a wonderful opportunity to be able to connect with our parents 

and carers and celebrate the many successes of our students 

as well as to provide strategies to help students to continue to 

grow in their personal development and their learning. 

With the changing of seasons I would like to remind all 

students and parents to plan ahead for Term 2 and ensure that 

all students have appropriate school uniform. We do not allow 

hooded jumpers, tights or jeans to be worn at Nowra High 

School.  

When students wear a school uniform, they feel included in 

our school community. Students, teachers, parents and 

carers, as well as members of our local community helped 

develop our school uniform to make sure it meets the 

requirements of occupational health and safety, anti-

discrimination and equal opportunity legislation. Our school 

uniform includes items that are affordable, comfortable and 

made from easy-care and easy-wear fabrics, is appropriate 

for the full range of school activities and is suitable for all 

body shapes. Further information about our school uniform is 

found at:  https://nowra-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-

school/what-we-offer 

I wish you all a happy and safe Easter holidays. 

Kind regards, 

 

Mr Glen Kingsley 

Principal 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE Calendar - 2022 

Coming Events for  Term 2 Weeks 1 & 2 

     

Principal:  Mr Glen Kingsley 

Deputy Principal:  Mrs Jodie Wellington 

Deputy Principal:  Ms Libby Campbell 

Relieving Deputy Principal:  Mr Scott Blakeney 

   Week  1 - BETA 

Tuesday   26 April: 

• Staff Development Day 

Wednesday  27 April: 

• SRC camp - Ms Coppin 

• Year 12 Chemistry assessment 

Thursday  28 April:  

• SRC camp - Ms Coppin 

• Naval Aviation work experience - Mr Mozejko 

• Open Boys Soccer Round 2 - Mr McGrath 

Friday  29 April: 

• Year 9 Commerce excursion - Mr Tagliabue 

 

Week 2 - ALPHA 

Monday  2 May: 

• Usual school routine 

Tuesday 3 May: 

• Usual school routine 

Wednesday 4 May: 

• Auslan Workshop - selected Year 10-11 students -  Ms Fuz 

Thursday 5 May: 

• Shoalhaven Zone 13 boys Tackle & 14/16 girls League -  

      Ms Nielsen 

Friday  6 May: 

• Year 9 Commerce excursion - Mr Tagliabue 

 

                   

     

    

ANZAC DAY MARCH 

Nowra RSL sub-branch 

• Monday 25 April 

• Assemble in full school uniform 10.10am in Junction 

Street between Berry & Osborne Street 

• Service concludes 11.30am 

DAWN SERVICE MARCH 

• Greenwell Point Memorial Hall at 5.10am 

• ANZAC Park 5.25am 

https://nowra-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/what-we-offer
https://nowra-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/what-we-offer
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ANZAC Assembly 

Our ANZAC Assembly was a solemn occasion on Tuesday. 

Mr Kingsley, Mr Barry ‘Grumpy’ Tait from the RSL, Lieutenant Commander Damian Liberale and Mr Williams 

were our special guests. 

An Acknowledgement of Country was presented by Will Dowd and Sye Uhr, while Melody Spencer sang the 

National Anthem. 

Thomas Gilbert, Cameron and Samantha Burrell formed the Catafalque Party, while Edward Minnal         

presented the Senior Address. 

We would like to thank the HSIE faculty and Mrs Shipton our School Defence Mentor for organising the    

assembly. 

Thank you 

Nowra High would like to once again thank the Nowra RSL Sub-Branch for their generous donation    

towards the purchase of resources to enhance our school library. 

This year we chose to purchase the following titles: 

Title:   Serving our Country 

Editors: Joan Beaumont and Allison Cadzow 

Title:  The War Behind the Wire 

Author: Wilson, Patrick 

We are very grateful for your generous support. 



 

Nowra High School - It’s News To Me  



 

Nowra High School - It’s News To Me  



 

Nowra High School - It’s News To Me  

  

 

The homework centre at Nowra High runs in 

the library every Wednesday afternoon from  

3.30 - 5.00 pm. 

Snacks and drinks are provided. 

All students in years 7-12 are encouraged to 

take advantage of this great opportunity to 

study, with staff present to assist. 

Computer access is also available during the 

sessions. 

Homework centre 

Kennedy’s Bus and Coach Company  

wish to advise that …… 

as of Tuesday 15 March 2022, the pick up time for Nowra High students      

travelling to Cambewarra and Kangaroo Valley will now be 3.30pm. 

The earlier pick up time is due to roadworks and reduced access to Kangaroo 

Valley. 

The new departure time is in place until further notice. 

Please Note: 

Homework centre will recommence on Wednesday 4 May. 

We look forward to seeing you there. 

Bomaderry Tigers AFL are looking for players for the 2022 

season in under 9s mixed, under 11s mixed, under 13s mixed 

and our under 15 girls. 

Bomaderry is a family friendly club and we encourage kids to 

come and have a go!  

Please call Roz with any enquiries 0411 115 338 
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Multimedia 

Year 9 Multimedia have been learning about the    

elements of design. 

Over the last few weeks they have been creating low 

poly portraits in Adobe Photoshop, using the           

elements of line and shape.  

Students were asked to choose a pop culture figure 

that inspires them, do you recognise any? They have 

produced some incredible images. Well done! 

Year 11 Multimedia have been using    

Adobe Photoshop this term to design    

several graphic images. 

Bailey Cullen completed the extension 

task inspired by artist Shepard Fairey. 

Fairey is an American contemporary artist, 

graphic designer, activist, illustrator, and 

founder of OBEY Clothing who emerged 

from the skateboarding scene. 

Students were asked to design a political 

poster that references a pop culture figure.  

Here is Bailey's work.  Well done! 

Congratulations to our Year 7 and 8 Dancers who have successfully gained a       

position in the Years 7-8 Dance Workshop at the Sydney Dance Company Studios:  

Grace Martin, Olivia Knowles, Isabelle Sabel, Susanna Royal and Macy Dudgeon. 

 

Congratulations to our Year 10 Dancers who have successfully gained a position in  

the Years 9-10 Dance Workshop at the Sydney Dance Company Studios: 

Lucy Armstrong, Lillie Cook and Amber Davidson. 

Congratulations  
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Year 11 Ancient History and Year 9 Elective    

History travelled to Sydney to participate in 

Groundwork: Archaeology at The Big Dig at The 

Rocks. 

The students examined the lives of a number of 

men and women who lived and worked in The 

Rocks during the 19th century, and considered the 

impact the industrial revolution had on their lives 

and on the socioculture identity of The Rocks. 

Congratulations to the South Coast Open Girls Volleyball team who 

have just won the New South Wales CHS Championships. They 

defeated Sydney West in the final. 

Huge congratulations to Nowra High’s three stars, Alexandria 

Smith, Mireille Smith and Aimee Lamb. We are so proud of you! 

Alexandria in action! 

Congratulations 
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Do you know what they’re vaping?  
  
Nowra High School, like many other schools, has seen a recent spike in young people vaping.   
  
E-cigarettes, or ‘vapes’, are not safe for young people. They come in many shapes and sizes 

and can be hard to spot as they can look like everyday items including highlighters, pens or USB 

memory sticks.   

  
Key vaping facts 
 

• Many vapes contain nicotine. Nicotine can cause long-lasting negative effects on young 

people’s brain development, including impaired learning ability and altered mood, and can 

increase the risk of depression and anxiety.  

• Vapes can contain the same harmful chemicals found in cleaning products, nail polish 

remover, weed killer and bug spray, which can lead to serious lung diseases.   

• Young people who vape are 3 times more likely to take up smoking cigarettes.   

  
The laws around selling vapes 
   
It is illegal to sell vapes to anyone under the age of 18 years. Young people often purchase 

vapes online, from retail stores, or from friends and contacts on social media. You can report 

suspected illegal sales of vapes to NSW Health or by calling the Tobacco Information Line on 

1800 357 412.  

  
Talk to your child about vaping  
 
It’s important to take the time to talk to your child about the risks of vaping. Try to start the 

conversation in a relaxed easy-going way, and remember your goal is to have a conversation, 

not deliver a lecture. Importantly, get the facts at: www.health.nsw.gov.au/vaping   

https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/tobacco/Pages/let-us-know-reports-complaints.aspx
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You can register for the event at Mother's Day 

Classic Foundation : NSW - Huskisson 

(mothersdayclassic.com.au) or by following the 

link on our Facebook page ‘Mother's Day Classic 

Huskisson’.   

The Mother's Day Classic is held annually all over 

Australia, both in capital cities and regional areas. 

Over the past 5 years our Huskisson event has raised 

over $50,000 through sponsorship, registrations,   

raffles, donations, cupcake sales and Bunnings    

sausage sizzles. We would not have been able to 

achieve this without the help of our local community. 

I'm sure the majority of us have been affected by 

breast cancer at some stage in our lives, by either 

fighting this battle themselves, knowing someone who 

has been diagnosed with breast cancer, or sadly 

passed away from this  relentless disease. Knowing 

that there is money being raised towards research, 

and one day a cure, is reassuring. 

Congratulations 

Congratulations to Alexandria Smith from 

Nowra High School and Rachael Heron from 

Ulladulla Highs School who were selected in 

the 2022 NSW CHS Girls Volleyball Team. 

This is Alexandria’s second consecutive year 

being selected. The NSW CHS Girls team will 

compete in the NSW All Schools - Secondary 

Volleyball Quad-series at Olympic Park on 10 

June 2022. 

https://www.mothersdayclassic.com.au/nsw-huskisson
https://www.mothersdayclassic.com.au/nsw-huskisson
https://www.mothersdayclassic.com.au/nsw-huskisson
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Richard III Incursion – Friday 18/3/22 

Year 11 and 12 students of Advanced English thoroughly enjoyed the performance of Shakespeare’s ‘Richard III’ on Friday 

18 March. The performance by the Australian Shakespeare Company was exciting and an engaging exploration of the 

characters as well as an analysis of the play’s historical context and Shakespeare’s language. The performance is        

designed to give the students a greater insight into the text and enrich their study of the Textual Conversations Module for 

the HSC. Several students were invited to take parts in the performance. Zane Peter, Chenglin Wu and Tom Gilbert were 

the student stars of the show, taking on multiple roles. 

This is the fourth time we have organised for this performance to come to NHS. Thank you to Ms Stevens, Mr Wong and 
Ms Soeters for their help in the organisation of this valuable educational experience. 
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Keyboard: Piano, Harpsichord, Pipe Organ, Chamber Organ 

Strings: Violin, Viola, Violoncello, Double Bass, Harp, Guitar 

Woodwind: Flute, Oboe, Clarinet, Bassoon, Saxophone, Recorder 

Brass: French Horn, Trumpet, Trombone, Euphonium, Tuba 

Percussion: Timpani, Tuned and Untuned Percussion 

Chorister & Voice 

Composition 

Jazz Studies 

  

Applications close Friday 17
th

 June 2022 

Auditions begin Saturday 13
th

 August 2022 

  
  
Please follow this link to apply: https://conservat-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/admissions/entry-criteria.html  

Apply Now - Conservatorium High School 

Application Process. For each student applicant: 

Step 1 - The parent or career pays the audition fee using Trybooking.com. 

Step 2 - You will receive an email from Trybooking.com with the receipt for the audition fee (called a “ticket”) 

conservat-h.schools.nsw.gov.au 

Pritchard Tennis Academy 

Holiday Clinic 

11th 12th 13th April 

9am to 12noon each day 

3 days $90 or $35/day 

To enrol contact Mark 0427 961 101 or  Vicki 0412 134 840 

Friday Junior Tennis Winter Competition 

Starts 29th April 

Finishes 16th September 

For more information contact Vicki 0412 134 840 

Conservatorium High School - applications open 

https://conservat-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/admissions/entry-criteria.html
https://conservat-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/admissions/entry-criteria.html
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Apply Now for the 

2022/23 TDP Intake 

EXPLORE, CREATE,     

MASTER YOUR SOUND 

AT TALENT                      

DEVELOPMENT PROJECT 

 

We have missed live music performances over 

the past 2 years! Haven't you? 

Are you or anyone you know looking for a music 

program to help harness and develop                

performance, vocal and musical abilities? 

Perform, record, market, publish at TDP! 

This program is designed for young                    

entrepreneurial artists looking to pursue a       

sustained career in the music industry. 
 

Apply now for our                                     

2022/23 school program intake.  

https://www.talentdevelopmentproject.org.au/
https://www.talentdevelopmentproject.org.au/

